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Boundaries of Golden Mile Secondary Plan Review Study - by 
Councillor Michelle Holland, seconded by Councillor Michael 
Thompson

* This Motion has been deemed urgent by the Chair.
* This Motion is not subject to a vote to waive referral. This Motion has been added to the 
agenda and is before Council for debate.

Recommendations
Councillor Michelle Holland, seconded by Councillor Michael Thompson, recommends that:

1. City Council direct the Chief Planner and Executive Director, City Planning to retain the 
boundaries of the Golden Mile Secondary Plan Review Study as approved in Items beginning 
in January of 2018 and that no alterations be permitted without direction and approval from 
Scarborough Community Council.

Summary
The Golden Mile Secondary Plan Review Study is intended to develop a vision and planning 
framework for the Golden Mile area in advance of the opening of the Eglinton Crosstown Light 
Rail Transit line.  City Planning staff, Councillors, residents, business owners and interested 
stakeholders have been participating in the study through meetings and submissions over the 
past year.  Those participating have worked with City staff based on the boundaries of the 
Study as enunciated in Items on the matter.  The Study is bounded by Victoria Park Avenue to 
the west, Ashtonbee Road/Hydro Corridor to the north, Birchmount Road to the east, and an 
irregular boundary to the south. The study area is approximately 97 hectares (240 acres) in size.
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